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CURENT SERIES: Credit Card Faith- Rejecting The Instant Gratification Life

LESSON TITLE: Investment for the Future

PRAYER: 
Dear God,

Be with us in this time, and help us to hear what you have to say to us. 

In Jesus’ name,
Amen

We live in a society focused on instant gratification. If we see something we want we 
don’t have to save up our money. We can get it now with our credit card, and pay 
for it down the line. The second that new thing stops giving us pleasure, we’ll just 
toss it out and grab the next shiny and cool thing we see.

Many people treat their spiritual life the same way. They want blessings and good 
things from God; and they want them NOW! God is the creator of the universe who 
desires for us to know him and to be in relationship with him. But instead, we look at 
God as some heavenly ATM. We insert our prayer and get back whatever we asked 
for. And then, when we don’t get what we want when we want it, our faith is 
shaken. We might even move on to another religion that seems to have a quicker 
payout. 

We need to reject this instant gratification, credit card faith because sometimes God 
doesn’t work that way. Sometimes God withholds things from us. The thing we 
think will finally make our lives wonderful, God knows will take our focus off of him or 
cause us great harm – so he doesn’t give it to us. Other times, God has good gifts 
for us, but we aren’t ready for them. We need to grow in maturity and understanding 
before we can really benefit. We still have more time and energy to invest in our faith 
before we can receive all that God has for us. 

Learning to wait on the Lord in and of itself has a great rewards. It teaches us to rely 
on him. It teaches us to invest in a relationship with him, and to stop treating him like 
some Santa Claus in the sky.
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INSTANT GRATIFICATION DENIED



For the next few weeks, we’re going to look at the life of Abraham, and the promise 
from God that he waited to receive. What we condense into four weeks, was ac-
tually decades in the making. Decades of waiting on God and being made into the 
person that was ready to receive the blessing. Let’s read at the beginning what God 
has promised Abraham.

Genesis 15:1-21 (NIV)

“After this, the word of the Lord came to Abram in a vision:
  “Do not be afraid, Abram.
      I am your shield,
      your very great reward.”
  But Abram said, “Sovereign Lord, what can you give me since I remain childless 
and the one who will inherit my estate is Eliezer of Damascus?” And Abram said, 
“You have given me no children; so a servant in my household will be my heir.”
  Then the word of the Lord came to him: “This man will not be your heir, but a son 
who is your own flesh and blood will be your heir.” He took him outside and said, 
“Look up at the sky and count the stars—if indeed you can count them.” Then he 
said to him, “So shall your offspring be.”
  Abram believed the Lord, and he credited it to him as righteousness.
  He also said to him, “I am the Lord, who brought you out of Ur of the Chaldeans to 
give you this land to take possession of it.”
  But Abram said, “Sovereign Lord, how can I know that I will gain possession of it?”
  So the Lord said to him, “Bring me a heifer, a goat and a ram, each three years 
old,along with a dove and a young pigeon.”
  Abram brought all these to him, cut them in two and arranged the halves oppo-
site each other; the birds, however, he did not cut in half. Then birds of prey came 
down on the carcasses, but Abram drove them away.
  As the sun was setting, Abram fell into a deep sleep, and a thick and dreadful dark-
ness came over him. Then the Lord said to him, “Know for certain that for four hun-
dred years your descendants will be strangers in a country not their own and that 
they will be enslaved and mistreated there. But I will punish the nation they serve as 
slaves, and afterward they will come out with great possessions. You, however, will 
go to your ancestors in peace and be buried at a good old age. In the fourth gener-
ation your descendants will come back here, for the sin of the Amorites has not yet 
reached its full measure.”
  When the sun had set and darkness had fallen, a smoking firepot with a blazing 
torch appeared and passed between the pieces. On that day the Lord made a 
covenant with Abram and said, “To your descendants I give this land, from the 
Wadi of Egypt to the great river, the Euphrates—the land of the Kenites, Kenizzites, 
Kadmonites, Hittites, Perizzites, Rephaites, Amorites, Canaanites, Girgashites and 
Jebusites.” 

In another section of scripture, God told Abraham to leave the land where he was 
living and go to a new home. God told Abraham that he would become the father of 
a great nation that would inherit that land. The story we just read comes some years 
after that. 
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Abraham has grown discouraged because he is getting up there in years and not 
only is not the father of a great nation, he isn’t the father of anyone. He has no child; 
if he were to die right then, some guy who works for him would inherit all of his stuff.

God reminds Abraham of the earlier promise and reiterates it. Abraham will have a 
son. And indeed, through that son, a great nation will be born. God has Abraham 
look up at the stars and count them but there are too many to count. God tells 
Abraham that that is how many descendants he will have. The Bible tells us that 
Abraham believed and it was credited to him as righteousness.

Then a weird thing happens. Well, weird by our standards today. Abraham asks for 
reassurance, so God tells him to bring him a heifer, a goat, a ram, and a couple of 
birds. Abraham brings the animals and cuts them in half. Today, we would just see 
that as a needlessly bloody mess, but in that time it was a way for two people to 
seal a commitment they had made to each other. A covenant. Each person would 
affirm his end of the covenant. 

What do we see in this story, though? Later, a smoking firepot appeared and passed 
between the pieces of dead animal. This is God moving through, affirming that what 
he has promised Abraham he will deliver on.

God had great things in store for Abraham as we will see in the coming weeks. God 
has great things in store for you as well. Sometimes, like Abraham, God speaks into 
our lives and lets us know what is coming our way. Oftentimes though, we don’t get 
that glimpse into the future. Either way, we have to have faith. We need to trust in 
God. We need to believe that in the future, we will come to receive every good gift 
that God is preparing for us.

In the meantime we have to wait. But in the waiting, we walk with God. We grow to 
know him better and love him better and trust him better. We become more like him. 
Our faith grows stronger and we become a light for other people to see Jesus. So 
even as we wait, we are receiving something great.

CLOSING PRAYER: 
Dear God,

May we wait patiently for the blessings that you have for us. We want to grow closer 
to you in our waiting.

In Jesus’ name,
Amen
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